

MALTON AND NORTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

STEERING GROUP MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on 25th June 2019 at 6:45pm
The Wesley Centre, 10-12 Saville Street, Malton

Present:

Chairman: Councillor David Lloyd-Williams
Public: Mr Ben Stone, Mr Mike Gwilliam
Malton Town Council: Mayor Paul Emberley, Clerk Gail Cook and Deputy Clerk Tim Hicks to both councils.
Norton Town Council: Mayor Antony Croser, Clerk Ros Tierney
Directions Planning: Mike Dando

122. (6/19) **APOLOGIES.**

Ray King & Jill Thompson

123. (6/19) **INTRODUCTION.**

David Lloyd-Williams stated that we are almost at the point of the finalisation of the draft and this should see us onto the next stage. He introduced Mike Dando. Mike confirmed that the version now presented was more or less the version going forward and tonight we would be able to make minor adjustments to see this stage complete.

124. (6/19) **MINUTES OF LAST MEETING.**

These were accepted by the group as a true record.

125. (6/19) **MATTERS ARISING.**

None.

126. (6/19) **POST CONSULTATION DRAFT.**

Pg 5 – Foreword. New foreword approved.

Pg 10 – Mike Gwilliam has revised the history section and was commended for providing succinctness to what was otherwise a formerly long section. Mike Dando felt that the section needs a stronger statement about the Malton Fitzwilliam Estate. Paul Emberley to provide this.

Pg 17 – TM4 addition of on / off site transport infrastructure paragraph.

Pg 24 – New green infrastructure wording, change Priorport to Priorpot.

Pg 38 – Revision to the structure of HD1. Reordered the other HD policies so that development and design polices appear first with enhancements at the end. Mike to check Lindsay Cowle wording concerning turrets.

Pg 52 – take shuttle bus out, leave park and ride.

Pg 53 – Beverley Road, Norton

Pg 54 – Support reopening of local stone quarries only, not support new ones.

Pg 58 – CIL matters. Tim and Ros to look at in more detail and report back to Mike.

Pg 59 – Change flood defence works to flood defence improvements. Make clear that the proposed one way system affects both towns.

Pg 60 – County bridge island ownership query. Confirmed Malton Estate.

Pg64 – Local Green Space, concerning historic significance; E1.1 None known, E1.3 none known, E1.8 Mill Beck unknown, ask for further help, E1.9 Evidence of a Romano road.

127. (6/19) **PROPOSALS MAP**

Further to the revisions to the plan, the proposals map also needs alteration. Mike has costed this with Flexibubble and the estimate is £1,680. Agreed that the councils would seek approval to funding £1,000 each to cover this. The map would be revised to a vector based format.

128. (6/19) **EU SCREENING OPINION**

Mike confirmed that a request for quotes had been sent out to 6 companies. Of these 1 had declined and 1 felt they needed further training in order to carry out the work. The other 4 had not responded to date. Deadline Friday 28th June. Tim to forward quotes to Mike on receipt.

129. (6/19) **DATE OF NEXT MEETING.**

Not determined. It was felt that the final alterations to the plan could be agreed electronically.

(Meeting closed at 8.15pm)

_____(Chairman)